## **Monica Hawkins**

From:

AMO Communications < Communicate@amo.on.ca>

Sent:

Friday, May 31, 2019 1:02 PM

To:

Monica Hawkins

Subject:

AMO Policy Update - AMO on Bill 108, More Homes, More Choice Act, 2019

AMO Policy Update not displaying correctly? <u>View the online version</u> | <u>Send to a friend</u> Add Communicate@amo.on.ca to your safe list

200 Marie and American America	
x	
🗠	
	:
i e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e	

May 31, 2019

## AMO on Bill 108, More Homes, More Choice Act, 2019

AMO President, Jamie McGarvey, spoke to the Standing Committee on Justice Policy on our proposed amendments and recommendations on Bill 108. <u>AMO's written submission</u> speaks to municipal governments' concerns about the impacts of the Bill if passed as is.

## AMO's comments include:

- A return to de novo hearings at the Local Planning Appeal Tribunal (LPAT) is a big step backwards and is not supported. Local councils take their democratic responsibilities seriously.
- There is great municipal concern that legislation could result in lowering the development charge revenue that is needed so growth can pay for growth.
   Municipalities need to be able to support growth in our communities.
- There is concern that changes will increase the municipal administrative burden.
- The shortening of timelines means greater emphasis on the need for complete applications.
- The objectives of Bill 108 are worthy to increase the mix and speed of housing development, especially affordable housing.
- Municipal governments agree with the objectives. The municipal sector will
  monitor whether its implementation achieves the expected outcomes.

The Standing Committee will undertake a clause-by-clause review before June 4, after which we will know whether our advice is accepted. The Legislature is expected to pass Bill 108 next week.

This timing is driven by the legislative agenda, which unfortunately has not provided for broad consultation on the many Bill 108 schedules. Bill 108 will require numerous regulations for implementation. Draft regulations generally involve public

consultations. AMO will continue to advocate for municipal involvement in Bill 108 regulations.

## **AMO Contacts:**

Development Charges and Community Benefits Charge: Matthew Wilson, Senior Advisor, <a href="mailto:mwilson@amo.on.ca">mwilson@amo.on.ca</a>, 416-971-9856 ext. 323.

Planning, Conservation Authorities, and Environment: Cathie Brown, Senior Advisor, cathiebrown@amo.on.ca, 416-971-9856 ext. 342.

\*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.

Please consider the environment before printing this.
---

Association of Municipalities of Ontario 200 University Ave. Suite 801,Toronto ON Canada M5H 3C6
To unsubscribe, please <u>click here</u>

×	W